HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

MONDAY, NOVEMBER 16, 2020 - 1:30 P.M.

GREAT HALL
--------------------------------------------------------------

Meeting came to order at 1:30 p.m. with Selectmen, Thomas Millias, Gordon C. Andrews and Troy E. Garron present.
The following business was discussed:

GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS

Covid-19 Update

Health Agent, Bob Valery began by saying that there are two reportable cases last week and guidelines came down from the State for Thanksgiving travel.
Seelig asked if the case at the elementary has shown up at Maven and Valery said he never got notification so never received any contact tracing.  He will have to do more investigating with Chief Viveiros.
Garron asked about the vaccine and Valery said CDC says once out they will be safe; the side effects are unknown and who will and who will not get it is personal preference. 
Andrews said Kingston Elementary School Committee voted to get a sub separate group to get those students who need to be in school five days a week back to school.  They are looking to do it in December as they are working out logistical issues i.e., lunches and scheduling.  Also, they took a vote to go full return – 2,2,5.  He thinks the Halifax School Committee will also be talking about what is needed to prepare for a full return for Halifax because Halifax and Plympton are now gray and Kingston was green.  He asked Valery his thoughts on this seeing as we have a 10-person limit in households and also here is not going to be a 6-foot distance between the students.  Valery’s concern were:

· transportation – it is limited and the students getting on and off the buses
· is the pre-school setting safe

· what is happening after school – sports, youth groups, parties, etc., that is what brings it back into the school setting 
He said that the school seems to one of the safest places.
Andrews said that Kingston did not vote on it yet but they are thinking about going full return after the Thanksgiving break.  Viveiros asked if that would automatically apply to the middle and high school and Andrews said there would need to be four separate votes.   Viveiros did mention that there is still a fair number of cars for drop off so if they were to go full return then that would double.  Andrews understands that it is not an ideal situation all around, but the hybrid learning seems to be working where one group is separated from another so should a student get Covid it gives the school time to notify families and it is contained in just that group
COVID-19 Employee Testing Plan

Viveiros said the price to do the testing is $22,880, which may be covered under the CARES Act.  Seelig stated that having a source for employees to have rapid test is a win/win situation.  We can get people back to work sooner.  As for money – it is being covered.  Even though the funds run out December 31st this does not mean we cannot do this, there is free cash to use.  He recommends it is a valid expense to take roll out to employees if capable, roll out to seniors, pre-existing condition people, then the general public.  
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Viveiros thinks those with pre-existing conditions can be covered under the proposal he presented and said they will bill insurance directly and if someone does not have insurance, they give them their social security number and the Federal Government will pick up cost.  
He further said that they will be having a drive-up testing site, open to the general public, in the school parking lot which will be done on a Saturday and Sunday.  A detail officer may be needed.  
Garron was in full support of the testing
Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously approved the municipal employee testing program for those who want to do it.  
Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously approved the town-wide testing
program.  
Viveiros said that no appointments necessary for the town-wide testing and will be done no matter what the weather is.
Abatement Requests from Treasurer /Collector 
The Treasurer/Collector is requesting that the Recycling Bills listed below be abated due to the fact they were inadvertently omitted from the MLC. 
Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously abated the following Recycling Bills due to the fact the bills were inadvertently omitted from the MLC:
	Bill #
	FISCAL YEAR

	   1153
	    2010

	   1836
	    2009

	   1594
	    2011, 2012 & 2013

	   983
	    2009

	   704
	    2009

	   1334
	    2019


The Treasurer/Collector is requesting that the Recycling Bills listed below be abated due to the fact that bills went to the previous owners as the subsequent owners were not updated at the time of sale. 

Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously abated the following Recycling Bills due to the fact the recycling bills went to the previous owners and the subsequent owners were not updated at the time of the sale:
	Bill #
	FISCAL YEAR

	   1504
	    2011

	   935
	    2017

	   1642
	    2017

	   147
	    2018

	   2328
	    2019


Recycling Abatement – Bill #2604

Resident did not receive the 1st bill or the demand notice.  He called the Town Hall to inquire about trash pick-up and was told there was an outstanding recycling bill for FY2021.  Even though his name is listed under the previous owner’s name as the subsequent owner on the bill when processed at the PO the machine could have picked up the first line and saw the previous person name and forwarded the bill(s) to that person at their new address.  
Selectmen Meeting – November 16, 2020                                                                              Page 3

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously abated Recycling Bill #2604 due to the fact recycling bills were not generated at the time of the sale (August 14th ) therefore was no listed on the MLC and once issued the bill may have been forwarded to the previous owner’s new address instead of the subsequent owner.

Recycling Abatement – Bill #1861 & #1333

Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously abated Recycling Bill #1861 and #1333 based on the fact that the office has received confirmation from their private haulers that they provide recycling service to the residents. 
Recycling Abatement – Bill #2453
Moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously denied Recycling Bill #2453
based on the fact that it was received after the deadline date of October 1, 2020. 

Pope’s Tavern Roof Project

Project is moving forward, start time within two to four weeks depending on the weather.
Possible Regional Procurement
Highway Surveyor Hayward is going to work with the other communities regarding regional procurement for single stream recycling processing services.  
Bud’s Goods & Provisions 
Two residents have voiced concerns on the proposed grow facility on River Street.  The Board will talk about the concerns at their meeting on November 24th at which time a new HCC will be presented.  
Stop Signs at Hillside Avenue
Highway Surveyor Hayward is opposed to having stop signs unless the BOS wants them as he has read the reports and looked at MUTCD 2B 4-10.  Seelig asked the Board if they wanted to take a vote confirming what Hayward’s opinion just in case someone comes back in the future we can say that the board was aware of what Hayward’s recommendation was, which is no stop signs at this time. 
Garron did not see putting up signs at this time as there is nothing definitive needing a stop sign there.  Andrews asked if there was a painted white line there and Garron said no.   

Millias asked because the issue has been brought up is there a liability and Seelig said the question is, is there a problem.
Chief Chaves pointed out that if they respond to every request there will be stop signs everywhere and said the Traffic safety Committee looked into it and feels it is not warranted.
Moved by Garron and second by Millias, the Board unanimously voted not to put a stop sign at Hillside Avenue and 10th Street and Hillside Avenue and 11th Street.
Patrol Officers Petition Intermittent Officers

Attorney Gilman and Seelig will be meeting with labor relations on this. 
189 Hemlock Lane
Mr. Nessralla will notify the Board of Health if he wants to do anymore sledge removal. No action is needed from the Board. 
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748 Plymouth Street

The resident is requesting that her address be changed from Old Plymouth Street to Circuit Street as the house faces Circuit Street.  The address will be changed from Old Plymouth Street to Circuit Street.  
Holiday Decorations

Materna was inquiring about decorating the grounds and buildings more festive this year - larger wreaths, more floodlights on the buildings, some white lights on trees that usually don’t get them, ice sculptures etc.  Seelig spoke with Sandy and there is a couple of thousand dollars in the gift account. We can do ice sculpture or other decorations outside. 

Viveiros:  talked with Tania Masa 9member of the Holiday in Halifax Committee, and she hopes there is going to be some decorations
.  He thinks it was $900 for the ice sculpture and suggested doing it closer to Christmas where it is colder.  He would be happy to talk to the person who does it.  

Millias said anything outside would be great.  
The Board thoughts were to still decorate.
Surplus Vehicle - Fire Department 
Viveiros said that the vehicle has a slight skip in transmission, but they have been driving it.  He suggested it could be used for civilian use for inspections but would need to get repainted.  Board of Health Agent, Valery has expressed an interest in it.  

Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews the Board unanimously declared surplus the 2014 Ford Explorer and voted that the vehicle will be used for civilian use for inspections as long as it can be repaired and painted. 
Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews the Board unanimously declared surplus the 2011 Crown Victoria. 
MEETING ADJOURNED

There being no further business, moved by Millias and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 2:30 p.m.

-------------------------------------------------

Troy E. Garron
Clerk
/pjm
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Documents referenced during Board of Selectmen’s Meeting – November 16, 2020

Memos (2) from Treasurer/Collector requesting recycling fee abatements 

Recycling abatement requests (4)

11/13/20 email from S. Hayward cc’ed to C. Seelig – regional procurement

11/10/20 email from Leonard Teceno to C. Seelig – Bud’s Goods revised HCC 

11/16/20 email from Sheila O’Handley to C. Seelig – numerous concerns about Bud’s Goods

11/10/20 email from S. Hayward to Traffic Safety Committee members, the chiefs, T. Millias &
   C. Seelig – Hillside Ave. intersections

11/10/20 letter from Michael Gilman to Commonwealth Employment Relations Board/Dept. of 

   Labor Relations 

11/10/20 letter from BIOH to Kozhaya Nessralla – sludge application activities

11/16/20 email from A. Dias to C. Seelig, B. Valery & P. Selter – update on sludge removal @ 189 Hemlock Lane. 
11/6/20 email from Chief Viveiros to C. Seelig, H. Merry, cc’ed S. Hayward, Chief Chaves - 748 Old Ply. St. chg. in address

11/6/20 email from S. Materna to C. Seelig – holiday decorations 

